
 

 
   Oregon Bureau of Labor and Industries 

800 NE Oregon Street Suite 1045 Portland OR 97232 
 

       Memo 
 

 

DATE:  August 15, 2008 

TO:  Legislators and Interested Persons 

FROM:  Marcia Ohlemiller, Rules Coordinator  
 
REGARDING:  Proposed Amendments to Rulemaking, Procedural and Investigative Subpoena 
Rules  

On August 15, 2008, the bureau filed a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking regarding the above-
referenced rules.  The subpoena rules were amended significantly effective 1/1/08 to reflect 
requirements enacted into law in 2007.  Following that, the ORS numbers for the new 
requirements were published and the proposed amendments would update the current references 
to Oregon Laws to the new ORS cites.  The proposed amendments would also eliminate a 
requirement that the bureau attach copies of subpoena rules when serving subpoenas.  This 
requirement is not in the statute and is burdensome.  Respondents will be provided with copies of 
rules upon request.  All other changes are editorial in nature. 

Comments may be mailed to Marcia Ohlemiller c/o BOLI, 800 NE Oregon St. #1045, Portland 
OR 97232, or emailed to marcia.l.ohlemiller@state.or.us. 

Please call with questions, to 971-673-0784.  Thank you. 

The proposed rules may be viewed and downloaded from the BOLI website at 
http://egov.oregon.gov/BOLI/. 
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